DISTRICT VII Meeting
September 11, 2024

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: District Commissioner, Asst. Commissioner, Sect-Treas.
Leagues 1,6,89,12,16,18,20,21,24

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Rules & Revisions, Leagues 7,10,13,23

MEMBERS ABSENT: Coaching, Referees, Recreation Leagues 2,3,11,15,17,19,22
GUESTS: Little Leon-East Fresno

MINUTES: M/S/C To approve the minutes of July 10, 2024 Unanimous

TREASURER: No report
REGISTRATION: Registration is ongoing.

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. He submitted a request to be discussed under new
business.

COACHING: No report

REFEREES: Pat submitted a written report. Referees cut off socks are now legal. Shin guards are now
the responsibility of the player. Referees are not required to make sure that shin guards meet the old
requirements.

D7PP: There will be no games this weekend. Correction was made that it involved only the U12 boys
teams. There is a problem with coaches abusing the players, running up the scores, etc. This is being
attributed to coaches who did not attend the coach’s meeting. Credentials are lousy. Coaches don’t have
passes, players that have passes but are not on the roster, etc. He asked that the leagues check and
repair,

CUPS: District Cup applications will go out next week.

OFFICE: Once again, the office has submitted a list of meeting fines and assessments that leagues owe.
Please remit as soon as possible.

STATE OFFICE: John and Linda attended the induction of Shirley Thompson into the Hall of Fame.
Shirley was our District Registrar.

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT: John reported that the August meeting was cancelled for personal
reasons. Election of the District Commissioner will be held at the October meeting. He asks that all
leagues be present. He explained the rules. If anyone is interested in the position, please send your letter
of intent to the District Office. Edgar from the State Office will attend. John does plan to run again.




OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: Karl had submitted the agenda item for discussion. The item was a proposal for new
Restart Rules for U6 to U12 play. Discussion centered mostly on the Pass-Ins. After discussion on the
proposal and its benefits, no action was taken.

GOOD OF THE GAME: Reminder was given that after concussion or injury, the player must have a
release from a licensed M.D.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:17 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Gladys Olsen, Secretary




